RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

November 16, 2004

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, November 16, 2004 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director

& Cowan, P.C.



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,

                        Jerry Davis, Director



Inc. (Asst. Secretary)


(Excused absence)


Lori VonFeldt





Tom Cone, Director



Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve October minutes made by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. Schooler:  

1) Mr. Schooler reported that Project “B” is underway, the new road is opened and working quite well.  There is still a little bit of cleanup on the frontage road and some of the landscape areas, which is in progress and expected to be wrapped up in the next couple of weeks.

2) Project “C”: Mr. Schooler indicated it is now proposed to be Powers to new Marksheffel, 4 lane County standards that can be expanded to 6 lanes City standards.  The Board indicated that we holding off doing the last two lanes for Woodmen from Marksheffel to Highway 24 until ‘07 in order to meet our pro-forma and to be in a better Bond underwriting position.

3) Mr. Schooler stated that DMJM is awaiting the approval of the Environmental Assessment before wrapping up the final design.  The intent is to have that ready for bidding this spring May ‘05 and start of July ‘05.  The project will carry through the winter of ‘05 and finish up in early summer of ‘06.

Mr. Schooler reported regarding the Environmental Assessment the state now has it under review for it’s final rewrite before sending to the Federal offices for their final approval. We are still hoping for approval in January or February of ‘05.  

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler indicated that we are still waiting to finalize the Getz closing.  Mr. Schooler hopes to do that in the next couple of weeks.  We have final agreement on the configuration and hope to close as indicated.

2) Mr. Schooler and Ms. VonFeldt went over the budget and had discussion with the Board members as to anticipated building permits and platting figures.  Also there was some review of the 5-year Cash Flow Budget, which needs further work.

3) The final ‘05 Budget hearing was held.  The hearing was opened for public comment and following discussion, the hearing was closed and motion was made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Christiansen to approve the amended ‘04 budget and the projected budget for ‘05.  Authorized expenditures and appropriated funds are set forth therein.  The Board also certified the Mill Levy of 10 Mills for ’05 and further authorized Mr. Schooler to make the necessary final adjustments to the ’04 budget once we receive the final numbers from the County Assessors Office.  Motion passed unanimously.

Legal Report 
Mr. Susemihl had nothing to report.
   

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business



Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed.

New Business

No new Business.

General 

Discussion
There was some discussion as to the other development activity within the District and that the Board will watch the activity of the other new developments that are planned within the district including additional platting of Paint Brush Hills and the new Morley Development within the Woodmen Heights annexation plan. 
Next Meeting
The Board decided not to have a December meeting so the next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, January 18th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary

S:\Documents\Schooler\Woodmen Road Metro Dist\Minutes\2004\Minutes - Nov 2004.doc

